From: TAYLOR, Andrew
Sent: 07 July 2015 11:41
To: DAVIES, David
Subject: Velothon Wales

Dear David

I am responding to your letter dated 01/07/2015 which has recently arrived on my desk.

The Velothon was a brand new professional and mass participation event that, due to the significant scale and safety considerations, required road traffic orders to implement closures along the route in 5 local authorities, including Monmouthshire. 

These closures allowed a safe and successful event to be enjoyed by thousands of visitors to Wales, and local participants, and has raised a significant amount of money for charity.  It has already become one of the biggest mass participation cycle events in the world.  

However, the organisers and delivery partners recognise the disruption caused to some and that lessons need to be learnt to minimise disruption and maximise benefits.  

As is normal practice for all Welsh Government supported events there will, as the First Minister stated, be a detailed post-event review which will look at these issues and take into account the comments received, both positive and negative.  This will include consideration of the route for future editions of the event.

Given the complexity of this particular event, with numerous partners which need to be consulted as part of the review, this may take a little longer than usual.  The process of consultation has begun already however, and I would hope the review to be concluded by the end of the summer.

With regards to your question relating the phone call you made to our call centre and the inaccurate information you received, I can only apologise for this.

It might be that the individual you spoke to was referring to a meeting we had with elected members and not Members of Parliament. Although I don’t have record of this phone call or the individual you spoke to, it would tally up.

All of our communication strategy, including whether we should engage with MP’s was agreed in a Communications steering group which had attendees from Welsh Government, all local authorities and Lagardere Unlimited Events representatives. We very much took lead from Welsh Government and local authorities in this instance on how our communications as an events agency should be targeted.

I apologise if you feel like you were excluded from our communications, but we very much took the advice of our local partners on this issue.

With regards to your questions relating to what communications and engagement we had with the Monmouthshire region, I share some information below which might be of interest.
Business Communications

The first document I attach is a list of businesses on route as identified by the Velothon Wales team in partnership and in liaison with Monmouthshire Council.

This list was signed off by Monmouthshire Council. Businesses were all called by the Velothon Wales team and their access and operations were discussed for those who were operating on the day of the Velothon.

We held specific operational meetings many of these businesses:

Monmouthshire Members and Monmouthshire Council

We met with Monmouthshire’s elected members at 09:30 on the 07/01/2015 at Usk County Hall and presented to them, answering any questions they had, trying to disseminate as much information as possible.

We actively encouraged Monmouthshire council and its members to spread the news of the event. 

3,000 leaflets were sent to Monmouthshire Council to distribute as they felt was best to start the process of informing local residents about the event.  We recommended local council offices, leisure centres, libraries, drop in centres, local council notice boards, local community councils etc.  A copy of this leaflet is the next attachment to this email.

We worked closely with Monmouthshire council and at all times they were extremely positive about the way we were working and the contacts we were making. We responded to every request that was made and in the final week as carer information came through we sent through detailed maps for access along and around the route.

We met with senior members of Monmouthshire Council on a number of occasions. Monmouthshire Council appointed a communications lead, who attended all of the monthly joint agency communications meetings.  They were updated regularly with the business list and were happy with the work we had done.

PR

After selling out the event very quickly, the majority of our PR/ Marketing budget went towards raising the profile of the event in the local community.

Examples of the success of this includes the Velothon Inspires day where 100 local school children from each of the local authority areas (other than Caerphilly) had the opportunity to have a cycling experience with Olympic medallist Dani King at Newport Velodrome. This received ITV news coverage and huge coverage in Welsh newspapers

Landmark announcements including the route announcement and the launch of the interactive route map had more than 100,000 unique hits on this section of the website and large scale coverage in local media.

Leaflet Drops

Our plan was to deliver letter / leaflets to houses directly impacted by the road closures 4 weeks prior to the event, which had been agreed with councils, the steering group and the communications group. 

We worked extremely hard to meet the requests of all Local Authorities and were on track to get all the leaflets out in the time frame agreed.  The councils provided us with a list of residents for these leaflets to be distributed to. This list was not devised by the Velothon Wales team, but requested by the local authorities themselves.

Unfortunately, out of our control, once they reached the distribution company, the leaflets didn’t get distributed as we had requested. 
The Velothon Wales team are still in discussions with the organisation contracted to undertake this job to understand exactly what happened and why we received inaccurate information on a number of occasions.  We are still awaiting a response from the company.

In response to concerns coming through the call centre and emails, we worked with Monmouthshire council to provide an additional information sheet which was specific to 3 areas:

Mamhilad, Llanover, Llanellen, and Llanfoist.  These were distributed by the council on Wed 10th June.

Our communications effort across the board was an 11 month process, where the Velothon Wales team worked in collaboration with the local authorities and Welsh Government to understand what would be required to communicate with local residents and businesses effectively and to implement what was requested.

Throughout the process, we received nothing but a positive response from Monmouthshire Council who helped us deliver what we thought to be a thorough local communications effort.

The delay in the letter drops however certainly did not help and we need to ensure this does not happen again.

I hope you find this information useful.

If you would like to discuss this in greater detail, please let me know.

Kind Regards
Andrew Taylor
Director of Events

Lagardère Unlimited Events
4th Floor, 80 Victoria Street, London, SW1E 5JL
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Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.
